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AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR 
 

Saturday July 9
th
 at the Sports and Social Club in Swan Lane -- £5 per pitch – starts 11am. (Weather permitting). 

 

WHAT A BUSY JUNE 
 

OTTERPOOL PARK / STANFORD LORRY 

HOLDING AREA PROTEST MARCH 
 

It all started on the afternoon of Saturday June 

4
th
 where villagers from Sellindge, Lympne, 

Monks Horton and Stanford, went on a Protest 

March, against the decision of Shepway District 

Council to express an interest for the 

Government’s Garden Town initiative.  If 

successful then Otterpool Park Garden Town 

with 12,000 homes could be built on land 

between Sellindge, Lympne and Stanford. 

The Protesters left the Village Hall at around 2pm, and 

made their way up Barrow Hill towards the Airport 

Café.  At the same time another group of protesters set 

of from Newingreen towards the Airport Café. 

Once both Protest Marches reached the Airport Café a 

rally was held with various speakers addressed the 

crowd of between 300 and 400 protesters. 
 

CELEBRATION OF THE QUEENS 90
th

 BIRTHDAY 

THE KINGS AND QUEENS CAR PARK PARTY 

The following Saturday June 11
th
, 

there was a party atmosphere at the 

Village Hall, when more than 140 

Sellindge residents attended the Kings 

and Queens Car Park party.   

Starting off with a grand tea party on 

the car park, with live music by the 

group ‘Southern Dawn’. 

There was a good entry by the 

children for the Kings and Queens 

fancy dress. Three lady residents who 

all celebrate their 90
th
 birthday this year were all given 

a special coin, celebrating the Queens 90
th
 birthday.  

All the ladies who helped behind the scenes were also 

given a coin.  In the evening some of the residents returned to the 

village hall for an American Supper, and enjoyed live music from the 

group ‘Broke by Friday’.  
 

BUCKNELL TRUST GROUND - This is the land that borders to the East of the A20 by the motorway bridge and 

up behind some of Swan Lane.  Quinn Estates has booked the Village Hall on Friday July 15
th
 from 5pm to 7pm and 

Saturday July 16
th
 from 9am to 11am to give a presentation / consultation on what they propose and to get your views.   

Given that the Neighbourhood Plan questionnaire showed that no further large development was wanted the Parish 

Council has decided that on Tuesday July 19th between 6pm and 9pm there will be an open evening in the Village 

Hall for you to give the Parish Council your views on this proposal. 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR         Registered Charity 302833 

Saturday July 4
th
 2016 from 9am to 1pm.  Tables can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table. 

Please phone 01303 813 475 or on the day, if any left at £10.   Next Table Top Fair Saturday August 6
th
 2016. 

 



SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk     @ParishSellindge 
 

Your Council met on June 14
th
, this was a normal monthly meeting.  The 15 minutes of the open session dealt with 

comments from residents of Sellindge and further afield regarding the Shepway District Council decision to express 

an interest into the garden Town initiative.  Your Councillors are always interested to hear from Sellindge Residents. 
 

Planning 

The retrospective application Y16/0068/SH for a 24 hour 73 HGV’s park on Otterpool Quarry was brought forward so 

that the public could make comments and hear from Councillors.  The public asked for the comments from Sellindge 

PC to be read out and the Clerk did this, however it should be noted the report is a very visual report, that unless you 

could see the actual report some of the items read out would have not made much sense.  This full report is now on the 

Sellindge Parish Council website to read.  A hard copy will also be available to view at the Parish Council office. 

Of the other three planning applications, two were referred to the planning committee –  

- Y16/0572/SH 2 Harringe Court Cottage Harringe Lane Sellindge, erection of detached building  

- Y16/0525/SH Land Rear Brooklands Cottage Stone Hill - Erection of barn for rural joinery/workshop, 

formation of improved vehicular access, creation of hard surface for driveway and yard, and landscaping.  

The application Y16/0330/SH The Kestrels Main Road Sellindge– retrospective application for the erection of front 

and side extension to existing building was supported, with a caveat that no further building should take place as this 

would lead to over intensification of the site. 

There has been concern that the Old Methodist Church is undergoing major work, with no permission and over the last 

few months the Clerk has been in communication with the Enforcement Officer at Shepway.  As it appears that it is 

not seen as important to Shepway the Clerk was instructed to write formally.  So your Council will keep you posted. 
 

Finance 

The new computer programme that your Council is using for the accounts now makes the end of year figures fairly 

quick to finalise and copies of this will be placed on the noticeboards and on the website soon. 
 

Other items 

Parish Councils can apply for one of three national awards, these are Foundation Level, Quality and Gold.  The 

Foundation level ensures that the Council are working to the lawful requirements and your Council is applying to the 

County Association.  Once this award has been achieved work can begin to enable your Council to apply for one of 

the higher awards.  The costs to the Council and residents is minimal but shows that Councillors as individuals and the 

Council as a body are working to the best of their ability and within the lawful guidelines. 
 

At the end of the meeting it was agreed that a date for the Garage Safari would be confirmed and this will be on 

Sunday September 11
th
.  A slip to complete will be added to the August Newsletter if you want to join in. 

 

Since the June Parish Council Meeting, Quinn Estates have been in contact with your Council asking if they could 

have a presentation in the Village Hall.  This is for Quinn Estates to book with the Village Hall.  Your Parish Council 

is aware that this is to take place on Friday and Saturday 15
th

 and 16
th

 July. 

Given that the presentation is for development on Bucknell Trust land and the Neighbourhood Plan questionnaire 

showed that no further large development was wanted your Council has decided that on Tuesday July 19
th

 between 

6.00pm and 9.00pm there will be an open evening.  This will be held in the Durling Hall at the Village Hall. 
 

Since the full Council meeting your Council has held a Planning Committee meeting. 

The Planning Committee considered the planning applications referred from the full council.  

Members have objected to the use of Otterpool Quarry for a lorry park and as mentioned elsewhere. 

Y16/0572/SH 2 Harringe Court Cottage Harringe Lane, erection of detached building . This was supported. 

Y16/0525/SH Land Rear Brooklands Cottage Stone Hill - Erection of barn for rural joinery/workshop, formation of 

improved vehicular access, creation of hard surface for driveway and yard, and landscaping.  After careful 

consideration this application was objected too on a number of issues and once this report is completed will be 

available on the website. 

If you do not have access to any computers and would like copies of any document then do contact the Parish Council 

office where a copy can be provided or you will be given the opportunity to access the document. 
  

Also Finance and General Purposes Committee has taken place.  One of the items on the Agenda was to discuss 

defibrillators.  It had been hoped that one or two defibrillators were to be donated to the Parish, but this has not 

happened so your Chairman has been investigating the purchase of one or two for the village.  

Good progress has been made, but further work is needed however, it is expected that all the details can be reported at 

the next Parish Council meeting. 

The next monthly meeting of your Parish Council is on Tuesday July 12
th
 at 7.30pm in the Durling Hall. 

So do please come along and see what your Council is doing for you. 
 

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB – 
  

The venue for July, The Blacksmiths Arms, Hinxhill on Wednesday 27
th
. 12 Noon for 12.30pm.   

Please let June Wales know on 01303 814 676 by Wednesday 20
th
 if they will be attending. 

 

http://www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/


FROM YOUR DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
 

Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey, Ward Councillors for North Downs West, Shepway District Council 

Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk   01303 812 066           susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk   01303 670 561 
 

Most of you will be aware that on 08 June the cabinet at Shepway District Council agreed to make an ‘expression of 

interest’ to the Government for a garden town at Otterpool Park which would be a new community sited between 

Sellindge and Lympne.  By the time this newsletter is published we expect the proposal to have passed through the 

Council’s scrutiny process and be with the Government for response.   

Jenny was advised by the Council’s monitoring officer not to take part in the debate or vote because she owns 

property in the affected area but Susan was able to speak and went through in some detail the concerns that had been 

raised with her.  She also responded to these and made it clear that she saw the benefits Otterpool Park could bring in 

helping provide the homes and jobs we need over the long term (30 – 40 years) in a planned way so that infrastructure 

such as water, roads, schools and medical facilities are there from the start. 

Those that oppose homes and jobs at Otterpool Park have expressed themselves very strongly but they are not the only 

people we have heard from and we are grateful to those who have quietly expressed their support or at least said 

they’d like to know more. 

Jenny who was born and brought up in Sellindge / Stanford and lived all her life locally says: 

“I can understand and have a great deal of sympathy with local residents who are totally against this ‘expression of 

interest’, however, I have spoken to many people throughout the North Downs West Ward since this announcement 

and there are a great number who see this as an opportunity to provide a lovely place for our children and 

grandchildren to choose to live and work, with views to an Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty, the Romney Marsh 

and the Coast nearby and upfront infrastructure to support this.  

I would encourage people to get involved to influence the 20 / 30 year masterplan of “Otterpool Park”.  With Shepway 

District Council in control of a large part of the area, it will enable high quality, well designed and attractive 

development, and the local community will positively be encouraged to shape plans as they progress.   

Comments and questions can be sent to otterpool@shepway.gov.uk ” 

Susan has a long record of opposing development in the open countryside so would not give her support to this 

proposal if she didn’t wholeheartedly believe in it.  

In other news you may wish to look at proposals on Council Tax benefit for those of working age (arrangements for 

those of pensionable age are unaffected and will continue as before).  You’ll find the options on 

www.shepway.gov.uk/council-tax/reduction-scheme/consultation and it is open for response until 28 August. 

Locally Jenny went to the Strawberry Teas at St Marys' Church and visited the Ashford & Folkestone Military Show 

and Susan attended Pop In at the Village Hall.  Jenny also attended the funeral of Bernard Stickells, who was born and 

lived most of his life in Sellindge.  She will miss seeing him on his bike and her thoughts are with Elsie and the family 

at this time.  We also offer our condolences to the family of Jo Cox MP for Batley and Sten who was savagely 

attacked and murdered as she went about her normal constituency business.  
 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for all age groups –   Sellindge Village Hall 
 

The Pop – In is open on Mondays and Wednesdays from 8am to 12 Noon and Tuesdays 8am to 3.00pm, except the 

Tuesdays when Hi Kent are at the Pop In, that week it will be 4.00pm.   

There is a vast section of books, all at 20p and most of the bric – a – brac is 50p. 

You can pick up information leaflets from Age UK and other organisations. 

Tuesday 19
th
 TBC – Suzie will be in offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures.  

Tuesday 12
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

There is  no East Kent Foot Care in July the next will be in August at the Pop In (in the Committee Room) from 

8.30am to 1.00pm the cost is £14 for general maintenance and £24 for more through work. 

** Coming Soon ** – Hair Dressing by Julie, Ladies and Gentlemen’s. 

Date to confirmed – Cathy from Age UK will be at the Pop – In with lots of information for people over 50. 

Every Tuesday A lovely selection of Handmade Cards which can be made to order, from £3   

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa. 

Post card size adverts can be placed in the Outside Village Hall notice board for a small fee of 25p per week.  To have 

your advert put in see Michael in the Pop – In.  
 

SELLINDGE BABY and TODDLER GROUP –  
 

The Baby and Toddler Group meet every Tuesday morning in the Main Hall from 9.30am to 11.30am.  The morning 

is full of fun activities like – Arts and Crafts – Story time – Active Kids – Music and much more, with lots of toys for 

all age groups.  It’s a place where your baby or toddler can meet other babies and toddlers.  The cost is reasonable at 

£2.50 per family, £1 for child minders and refreshments are provided.  For more info please contact 07986 034 123  
 

SELLINDGE NEWS DELIVERIES (VACANCIES) 
 

There is a small number of Sellindge News delivery vacancies, so if you would like to do your bit for the community. 

Coopers Lane – this is a round of 17 copies 

mailto:Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk
mailto:susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk
mailto:otterpool@shepway.gov.uk
http://www.shepway.gov.uk/council-tax/reduction-scheme/consultation


  

FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Elham Valley Ward. susan.carey@kent.gov.uk  01303 670 561 
 
 

Those of you who use the mobile library service will already be aware of the results of the public consultation about 

changes to the service (most respondents supported the proposals).  Many other Councils have withdrawn this sort of 

service completely, but KCC has agreed to continue the mobile libraries where there is still demand (a minimum of 

three visitors per stop).  There will now be an annual review of the service pattern and use.  Despite keeping all 99 of 

Kent’s libraries open the number of visitors continues its long, slow decline of about 2% fewer visitors each and every 

year which is in line with library use in the rest of the country.  The number of visits per day to libraries in Kent 

(including mobile libraries) is currently 17, 331 (18,488 last year) and daily book issues are 16,503 (16,753 last year).  

One area where use is rising is in e-books where there are 445 issues a day compared to 321 last year.  Now a one-year 

trial is starting for electronic copies of magazines.  Anyone with a Kent library card will be able to log in to the Zinio 

service and read online or download a selection of magazines to Android, Apple and Kindle Fire devices.  Titles 

include Good Housekeeping, Auto Express, Woman & Home, and Match of the Day, BBC Good Food Magazine, 

New Scientist and Hello!   

Although the Citizens Advice Consumer Service has been about for over ten years I have only recently found out 

about its work with Kent County Council’s Trading Standards team.  It provides free, impartial, practical advice to 

consumers and its advisors are fully trained to give advice on the law.  Consumers can contact the Citizens Advice 

Consumer Service if they want to report rogue traders, scams and unsafe goods.     

Each year CACS receives and forwards over 25,000 reports from consumers to KCC Trading Standards. This enables 

KCC Trading Standards to target their efforts to where they will have the most impact. 

Citizens Advice Consumer Service also has an Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR) helpdesk.  Advisors can explain 

to consumers how the scheme works and transfer them to one of 25 ADR schemes.  Judges generally expect 

consumers to exhaust all possible solutions to resolve their complaint which now includes using the ADR process 

before they take the matter to court.  ADR will often be cheaper and quicker than court action.      

You can contact the Citizens Advice Consumer Service Monday – Friday 9am – 5pm on 0345 04 05 06 and you can 

find more information on www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer   

Finally you may also be interested in a new website that Kent County Council has launched to promote public 

transport at www.kentconnected.org.  It’s aimed at commuters but can be used for any journey in Kent.  Bus journeys 

can often be quicker and cheaper than the same journey by car and the journey planner will both show the times and 

compare costs.  The journey planner compares rail, bus, car, cycling and walking showing how much pollution each 

mode produces and how many calories you burn using the cycling or walking options.  It also encourages car sharing 

(there are an estimated 38 million empty seats in cars on the UK’s roads every day) and working from home. 
 

SELLINDGE GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION 
 

At the June meeting the Garden Club members enjoyed a Cheese & Wine evening, raffle & Mini Rose Show. 

The next meeting will held on Wednesday July 20th at 7-15 for 7-30 in the Durling Hall with a Talk on The Scented 

Garden by Susan Scrivens. 

Those booked for our trip to Lullingstone & The Lavender Farm on the 16th July the coach will be leaving the  

Village Hall at 8-30am Promptly.  Thank you. 

We are still eager to recruit some new Members for our evening meetings so why not come long, you are under no 

obligation to join and you will get a free cuppa and biscuit.  You will be most welcome.  
  

WEATHER FACTS FOR MAY 2016 
 

Minimum temp. .1.00°C Sun.15th.  Mean night temp. 10.03°C 

Maximum temp. 27.00°C Sun.8th..  Mean day temp. 18.73°C 
 

May was a very mixed month of weather.  There were 13 days with rain with a total 52.324mm (2.06in) which is only 

75.45% of the May average.  Sunshine hours were just under average but day temperatures were 1.15° above average 

and nights were 2° above.  Only one frost was recorded on Sunday 15
th
.  North-east winds in the mid 30’s and 40mph 

were recorded in the 3
rd

 week and on the 30
th
, Bank Holiday Monday. 

 

SELLINDGE - FREE HEARING AID AFTERCARE CLINIC  
 

Where: Sellindge Village Hall, Ashford Road, Sellindge 

When: Tuesday 12 July from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

No appointment needed – free of charge 

For further information - Telephone 01227 760 046 or E-mail: enquiries@hikent.org.uk  
 

Hi Kent, the local charity that supports people with a hearing loss in Kent, will be holding another of its free aftercare 

clinics for NHS hearing aid users. 

If you need help looking after your NHS hearing aid, please do come along to this free clinic where we can provide 

you with free batteries and clean and re-tube your aid to ensure that it works well for you.  Advice is also available 

about Hi Kent’s extensive range of specialist equipment, our free assessment service for the over 65’s and our 

lip reading, sign language and deaf awareness classes and tinnitus support groups. 

mailto:susan.carey@kent.gov.uk
http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer
http://www.kentconnected.org/
mailto:enquiries@hikent.org.uk


SELLINDGE SPORTS and SOCIAL CLUB   Sellindge club   www.sellindgeclub.co.uk  
 

Boot Fair  The date of the next Boot Fair, it's to be held on the 9
th
 July (weather permitting) at the Sellindge Sports & 

Social Club in Swan Lane, £5 per pitch, set up starts at 11.00am 

 

St MARYS CHURCH SELLINDGE 

 

You are all warmly invited to attend 

Party Church on Sunday 17th July at 

11am at St. Mary's Church, Sellindge. 

The theme of this month's party will 

be creation and children (and grown-

ups if they wish) are invited to dress       

up as their favourite animal! 

We will have a story, crafts, games and lot of silliness as well as tea and cake! 

This fun session is extremely informal and all are welcome to attend, young or old. 
 

For more information on this, or any of the other services at St. Mary's why not visit our Facebook page: 

   www.facebook.com/stmaryssellindge 

 

 

Dear Friends                 The Rectory, Mersham 
 

A few weeks ago Margaret and I managed to spend a couple of weeks in Cornwall for a holiday and much needed rest. 

Unfortunately it is all a distant memory now, but we really appreciated the opportunity to have a change of routine.  

Now that we are home again there is so much going on, we have just celebrated the Queen’s 90
th
 birthday, there’s a 

football tournament going on in Europe, the rugby Home Nations are on summer tour, then there is Wimbledon tennis, 

the golf ‘Open’, Formula 1, and of course the Olympics and Para.  Olympics and that’s before we try and cope with all 

that’s going on in our Churches and in our private lives. 

For many families it is also the time to get ready to go away on holiday when the schools break up.  I think that most 

people appear to be living under great pressure than when I was young, a time of instant information, immediate reply 

required by email and delivery of on line shopping today or at the latest tomorrow.  The pressure builds on a daily 

basis and it becomes more important for us to make time for ourselves, to ‘jump off the treadmill’ of life and quietly 

recover before we burn out completely.   

I often wonder how much pressure Jesus felt in his ministry, three years that changed history.  He appears to have 

been always on the move, walking everywhere, being rebuked and challenged and rejected by many.  As we approach 

the summer holidays I am reminded of a reading in Mark’s Gospel, chapter 6 verse 31.  The Disciples have just 

returned from a busy schedule of teaching and healing and Jesus says to them ‘come with me to a quiet place and get 

some rest’ Jesus had intended that the Disciples should get away for a short break to receive spiritual, physical, mental 

refreshment and to have a rest away from everyday pressures.  I remember how difficult it is when you have a young 

family and are tied to school holidays, but I hope that you may all have the opportunity to have at least a short break.  

The Church in Sellindge has been quite busy recently.  Our service on the first Sunday (11.00 am) in the Village Hall 

is becoming very popular and has been running for six months.  On the third Sunday we are holding a party 

celebration each month starting at 11.00 am.  Sunday services have changed shape with the Communion Service being 

on the fourth Sunday also at 11.00 am.  Following the wonderful village celebration of the Queen’s birthday on the 

11
th
 June the Church hosted Strawberry Teas on the afternoon of the 12

th
.   

We all seem to be very busy and I am always grateful to those who give their time to help and support work in our 

Church and in the community.  I hope that you may have the opportunity to find that remote space and rest a little  

With Best wishes     Ian 
 

SERVICES for July 
 

Sunday    3
rd

 July 11.00 am Celebration Service Village Hall - Bring a friend and come and meet my friend. 

  17
th

 July 11.00 am Celebration Party in the Church - Everyone welcome to come and enjoy a new venture. 

   24
th

 July 11.00 am Parish Communion - Traditional Communion service – all welcome. 
 
 

Please feel free to contact either myself, Ian on 01233 501 039 or Richard, on 01303 812 697 if you think that there is 

anything that we can help you with or if you want to enquire about a Christening or Wedding. 
 

Part of the A20 Benefice comprising the parishes of 

Brabourne, Mersham, Monks Horton, Sellindge, Smeeth and Stowting.  www.A20churches.org.uk   

 

                                   6/// 

 

http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/
about:blank
http://www.a20churches.org.uk/


SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE JULY 2016 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk    @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com   
 

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – (Highway issues contact C Mason – 07974 970 342) 

Elected May 2015 – Stanley Bull ( Chairman ) of Swan Lane, Nigel Fursdon (Vice – Chairman) of Moorstock,  

Chris Mason of Swan Lane, Miss M Varrier – Smith of Greenfields. 

Co – Opted July 2015 – Mrs J Tritton of Greenfields. 

Co-Opted May 2016 – Ms J Varrier – Smith of Greenfields and Mark Pullen of Greenfields.  

Clerk and RFO to the Parish Council Linda Hedley - - - - - - - Clerk to the Burial Ground Linda Hedley 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

SHEPWAY (North Downs West Ward) District Councillor – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066 
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561 
 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk    
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk  e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk      

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  PCSO  New PCSO to start, details when available    Info only   
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

POLICE CONTACT –  MONS  MAY (TBC) 3.30pm to 4.30pm non emergency 101 

In the Village Hall car park, come and meet the local Police, you can discuss your concerns or just get advice. 
 

KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN  John Lodge – contact details to follow       
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk      Out of hours phone 111 

Patient Participation Group – 812 180 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk      
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk     
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

KCC MOBILE LIBRARY  All times approx. *JULY* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx    

Mondays – 10.20am to 10.50 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane,  10.55am – 11.25am  Greenfields lay – by. 

Wednesday’s 6
th

 and 20
th

 – 12 10am  – 12.30pm  Coopers Lane / Stone Hill junction,  

12.35pm  –  12.50pm Lay by top Barrow Hill and  2.50pm – 3.10pm   Lay by at the St Mary’s Church 
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge   

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone    
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk      

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT – 0800 783 8866 or text ‘power’ and your ‘postcode’ to 80876   www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk     

Please note that in a power cut telephones that have an electric basestation will not work, it is a good idea to have at 

least one conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, these are not normally affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk   emergency 0345 357 2401  Mon – Fri 7am – 8pm   Sat 8am – 4pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk   emergency 0330 303 0368    

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com     
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk     Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

ITEMS FOR THE AUGUST 2016 NEWSHEET Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com   by 2200 hours (10pm) on WEDNESDAY JULY 20
th

 2016  with a ‘contact’ name, address 

and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07437 948 509 and I will collect         

http://www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
mailto:sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com
http://www.shepway.gov.uk/
http://www.kent.gov.uk/
mailto:county.hall@kent.gov.uk
http://www.slurry.org.uk/
mailto:sellindgeresidents@gmail.com
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http://www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk/
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http://www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge
http://www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone
http://www.shepwaycab.co.uk/
http://www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk/
http://www.affinitywater.co.uk/
http://www.southernwater.co.uk/
mailto:sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com
mailto:club@sellindgeclub.co.uk
mailto:nnwfursdon@aol.com


WHAT’S ON AND WHERE JULY 2016  Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com  

CRAFT GROUP – 1pm to 3pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse  07546 532 603                                

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297 (Term time)         

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297 (Term time) 

GIRL GUIDES - - 5.45 – 7.15pm Village Hall (Durling) - -  07801 572 300 (Term time)            

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
   

TUESDAY  SELLINDGE BABY & TODDLER GROUP  – 9.15am – 11.30am Village Hall (Main) – 01303 812 262 

NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01303 814 014 

PULSE – 5.30pm to 6.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse   

LINE DANCING – 1pm to 2.45pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098    

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.30pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Beginners  12 Noon to 1.00pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   

LINE DANCING – Easy Intermediate 1.00pm to 2.45pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161  

 LINE DANCING -- Intermediate   7.30pm - 9.30pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161 

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  SING, DANCE, PLAY – 10am – 10.45am Village Hall (Main) (Term Time)      **NEW**  

  CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.00am - 12 Tues 8.00am - 4.00pm – 813 475  
   

*********MONTHLY********** 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 11
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 
  

IMPERIAL DOLLS HOUSE CLUB on Tuesday 12
th

 at 7.00pm Village Hall (Committee Room)  - - 812 946 
 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 12
th

 at 7.30pm Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 07710 260 757    Clerk 01303 813 271 
 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 13
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 454 
 

 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Wednesday  20
th

 7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) – 813 288 or  01843 597 710 
 

SEQUENCE DANCING CLUB on Saturday 23
rd

 at 7.30pm – 10.30pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 
 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 25
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk In Clinic - - 812 616 
 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 27
th

 – 7.30pm to 9.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) (NO EVENT IN JULY) 
 

 

 

SATURDAY 2
nd

 – TABLE TOP FAIR - MAIN HALL – 9am – 1pm 
 

BUCKNELL TRUST LAND CONSULTATION 

DURLING HALL 

FRIDAY 15
th

 – 5pm – 7pm 

SATURDAY 16
th

 – 9pm – 11pm 
 

TUESDAY 19
th

 – OPEN EVENING FOR COMMENTS FROM 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS – ref BUCKNELL TRUST LAND 

DURLING HALL – 6pm – 9pm 
 

 
  

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

SATURDAY 9
th

 – AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR – from 12 NOON 
 

Opening hours Tues to Fri 5.00pm to 10.30pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk        

mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/


  
 


